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Did the decision-makers think about people with a disability when these cuts to public transport were 

introduced? Was there any discussion about giving priority to such people, considering that they never 

have access to a car? It seems as if we are simply expected to somehow find a new way of travelling. 

We are confident that we speak on behalf of the vast majority of people with a disability when we say 

that we feel very let down by the Government, and there is a sense that we have been ignored and 

forgotten about. The Equality Act of 2010 was supposed to help people like us, and remove much of the 

vulnerability we often feel, but it seems as if this legislation has been completely overlooked as 

decisions have been taken over the past few months. How has this been allowed to happen? 

One of the reasons we are writing to you is because we feel it is important that there is greater 

awareness around these matters, and to ensure that we are not set aside and forgotten as we move 

forward. In addition, we believe that it is right and fair to raise questions about the decision-making 

processes of the devolved and UK Governments, and ask what consideration was given to vulnerable 

people before all of these changes were announced.  

These are vitally important matters which have had a significant impact on tens of thousands of people 

right across the UK, and we hope that you can be part of the solution, as we seek to bring a greater 

understanding of our needs to those in positions of power. 

We are also working on a petition to the Welsh Government on this issue 

(https://petitions.senedd.wales/petitions/200123?fbclid=IwAR2KkWJ2OwocyA576EaZfRzqTPDs7SrgxZ2lazoTRAp9

W1kWAZR78WE0dQw) in which we hope to change and challenge society’s perception and explain how 

adaptable businesses need to become to ensure that we are all part of an inclusive society.  

We would be happy to arrange a virtual meeting via Zoom with you and your team to discuss the issues 

we raise in our letter and would value that opportunity to do so.  

Thank you for taking the time to read our letter, and for giving consideration to our concerns. We look 

forward to hearing from you in due course. 

Yours sincerely, 

– – Disability Rights Campaigner 

– Disability Rights Campaigner

– Campaign Coordinator




